OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
City or HAMILTON

June 10, 2016

The Honourable Kathleen Wynne
Premier of Ontario

Legislative Building

Queen’s Park

Toronto, ON M7A 1A1

Dear Premier Wynne:

City Council, at its meeting held on June 8, 2016, approved Item 6 of Emergency and
Community Services Committee Report 16-005 which reads as follows:

6. Ontario Autism Program Changes (Added Item 10.1)

WHEREAS, Our vision to make Hamilton the best place to raise a child includes
ensuring that every child in Hamilton has equal opportunity to grow and develop
to meet his or her full potential.

WHEREAS, The Liberal government has introduced a new Ontario Autism
Program which will now only provide limited access to Intensive Behaviour
Intervention (I1Bl) for Ontario children with autism aged five or older who no
longer qualify for government-funded intensive therapy.

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED:

a) That staff identify existing opportunities in recreation programs, individual
support resources including access to the innovative sensory room space
in order to better serve autistic children and respite service for parents

b) That Children's and Home Management Services Division identify support
options for school age children through children’s services as an alternative
for families affected by the recent changes to the Ontario Autism Program.

c) That staff be directed to report back to the Emergency & Community

Services Committee on how Community & Emergency Services Department
programs and services are meeting the needs of this demographic.
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d) That staff be directed to report back to the Emergency & Community
Services Committee regarding the financial impact on the City to fill the
void, brought on by the Province’s abandonment of parents and children
affected by Autism, to provide programs and resources to these families.

e) That the Mayor, on behalf of Council, send a letter to the Premier of Ontario,
the Honourable Helena Jaczek, Minister of Community and Social Services,
the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO), and all municipalities in
Ontario, to advocate for additional funding for programs and resources for
individuals of all ages with Autism and their families.

Your consideration of Council's request is appreciated. We would ask that you
reference File #C16-012 when responding to this correspondence.

Sincerely,

Mayor Fred Eisenberger
File #C16-012

Cc: Hon. H. Jaczek, Minister of Community and Social Services
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO)
All Ontario Municipalities




